
PHL 240   CLASSICAL & MEDIEVAL PHILOSOPHY   DR. YOUNGBLOOD 
FALL 2004 
 
 
OFFICE HOURS:   Tuesday & Thursday:   1:45-2:45 and by appointment. 
 
OFFICE:  Room 124, Humanities Building  Phone:  460-6248 
 
 

AIMS 
 
This course will concentrate on the development of Western Philosophy from its birth in 
the 6th Century B.C. to the beginning of Medieval period—a scope of some 20 centuries.  
Exposure to this development should accomplish multiple ends:  (1)  One’s general 
education will be enriched through the discovery of the source of many modern ideas in 
science and religion as well as in philosophy.  (2)  The students interested in philosophy 
as a specialty will find this material indispensable to an understanding of movements in 
modern and contemporary philosophy. 
 

METHOD 
 
The class format will consist of a combination of lectures, class discussion and student 
reports. 
 

TESTS 
 
There will be two examinations, a mid-term and a final.  The midterm is listed tentatively 
in the assignments.  Any change will be announced at least one week before the testing 
period.  No make-up exam will be given except in case of illness.  In that case a letter 
from your physician will be necessary. 
 

REQUIRED READING 
 
The required reading for the course is History of Western Philosophy, Vol. I, W. T. 
Jones, the following dialogues of Plato:  Euthyphro, Apology, Crito, Phaedo, 
Symposium, Phaedrus, and Books 4, 5, 6 & 7 of The Republic.  An additional text may 
be added during the semester. 
 

GRADING 
 
The mid-term exam will constitute 30%, your book reports 30% and the final exam 40% 
of your final grade. 
 

ATTENDANCE 
 
The 5th absence will lower you final grade by one letter.  Absences verified as family 
emergency or illness will not be penalized. 
 
 

DISABILITIES POLICY
 If you have a specific disability that qualifies you for academic accommodations, please 
notify the professor of this course and provide certification from Disability Services 
(Office of Special Students Services). The Office of Special Students Services is 
directed by Ms. Bernita Pulmas and is located in the Student Center, Room 270, Phone 
460-7212. 



ACADEMIC DISHONESTY POLICY 
 
If you are caught engaging in academic dishonesty (including cheating or plagiarizing 
someone else’s work), you will receive an F for the course. 
 
 

STATEMENT REGARDING CHANGES IN COURSE REQUIREMENTS 
 

Since all classes do not progress at the same rate, the instructor may wish to modify the 
above requirements or their timing as circumstances dictate. For example, the instructor 
may wish to change the number and frequency of exams, or the number and sequence 
of assignments. However, the students must be given adequate notification. Moreover, 
there may be non-typical classes for which these requirements are not strictly applicable 
in each instance and may need modification. If such modification is needed, it must be in 
writing and conform to the spirit of this policy statement. 
 
 
 

ANCIENT PHILOSOPHY 
 
Text:  W. T. Jones, The Classical Mind, Second Editions 
 
Week I: CH 1 
 
Week II: CH 2 and Euthyphro, Apology, Crito, Phaedo 
 
Week III: CH 4 and Reports on Euthyphro, Apology, and Crito + read Phaedo 
 
Week IV: CH 4 (cont’d)  Report on Phaedo + read Symposium and Phaedrus. 
 
Week V: CH 5 and Reports on Symposium and Phaedrus 
 
Week VI: CH 5 (cont’d)  Reports on Phaedrus and read. 
 
Week VII: CH 5 (cont’d)  Read the Republic, Books 4 & 5.  Reports on 4 & 5. 
 
Week VIII: Read the Republic Books 6 & 7.  Reports on 6 & 7. 
 
Week IX: Review and midterm exam. 
 
Week X: CH 6 
 
Week XI: CH 7 
 
Week XII: CH 8 
 
Week XIII: CH 3 
 
Week XIV-XV: A consideration of several problems in Medieval thought such as 

Universals, Existence of God, and Faith/Reason controversy.  
 
 Review for final examination. 
 
 
 
 


